
EXHIBIT B 

Appeal Letter 

Re: Varrance Request for· 1220- Geatgf! sf {l>-roject No: 24-30000110' / B:V20z4-110} 

Dear.Seminole County BoardofAdjustment, 

We are submitting this fetter to appeafthe recent denial of our variance request for 1220 George St. 
. Our application seeks two specific variances: (1) a reduction in the rear yard setback from 30 feet to 3 
,feet, arnd (2} -a:redw:tiion1in the north side yard sethack,from 7iS feettoA5fee.t;]:o tt"How for a 
worksnoprn the R-1 A Single fa:mify Dwelling district. 

Bac�ground.and Pe.rmit G·uidanc,e 

We followed the guidance provided by professionals in the shed industry regarding permits. When 
purchasing our shed from Empire Sheds in Apopka, we inquired about permit requirements and were 
tokf by the representative thaf a permitwas unnecessary due to our tocatron rn unincorporatec::f Winter 
Springs: TP-le rnstaWatten company, Tu-t:mfar Bvffarng Systems, confrrmed'tnts advice,. so we opted not to 
i.ncur the additional cost for a permithased on their assurance. 

We also hired Sam the Concrete Man, who poured the foundation according to Tubular Building 
Systems' specifications. We have attached photographs documenting the concrete pouring process to 
demonstrate our adherence to constructfon standards . 

. Neigbbor ... ·Co.ncerns and OtJr.Respo,,nses 

We would like to address specific concems raised by our T\eighbors, Mr. David Duncan {1211G George 
St.} and Mr. Kevin tathrop (l230George St.); during the board meeting on October 28, 2024: 

1. Storm Resilience: Mr. Lathrop expressed' concern about the potentiaffor tne shedto become a
hazard· in severe weather. To address this, we have induded dtgtt:aHy srgned and sealed
engin�eriClg specificati,ons froJ}l lllbular 8uil�,ing Systems, conf\rmi.p.g.tl;lat the shed is built to
withstand winds up to1 SO mph. These specifications denionstr�te that the .. shed meets fli.gh
standards for wind resistance, mitigating the risk of storm-related debris.

2. Hooding Concerns and WaJJ Modifications: Mr. Duncan was concerned about flooding
.p.otenbaUy caus.ed.by filled .{}penings jn the.Qase .of.the hr�ckwaU .behind our.properties. Upon
purchasing t he home in 2015, we noticed rodents entering our yard through gaps ln t he wal

l

.
Fc>ltowinft·•McDtmc�tn,'s·a¢hi1ce,yve·fff!ed'the·6'petiI11gslo·preverftfti'r'ther'lnlestations.ihis
mooificalioli! •faas.,rnotJed}to. a�yifloodi�'.ifll our yard or aojace�t properties. Addit1ona.tly, Sijte'llite
images of our neighborhood show that many neighbors, including Mr. Duncan and Mr. Lathrop,
also have backyard sheds, suggesting that our request is in Hne with ex1sting, property use in the
area.

J; Use of the Workshop: Mr. Duncan also raised concerns that we might operate a business from the 
shed' or perm ff ,nafjpfopriafe acfMHes on the property. we have no·, nterrtioriof condbctfn g' any

business from our hOATe.; Recent activity aro1:1nd our property wa;s due to mtrftipfe hiired' Jawn�care 
providers, as health issues temporarily prevented us from managing the yard ourselves. We have 
since found a reliable provider, and I am now able to resume maintenance personally. We also do 
.nolalJow or condone any me.gal activities on our property. 




